MINUTES
OKLAHOMA ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE
VIRTUAL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
THURSDAY, AUGUST 12, 2021
10:00 A.M.

Call to Order at 10:00 a.m.

Flag Salute.

Invocation.

Consent Agenda: All matters under the Consent Agenda are considered to be routine and
will be enacted by one motion. Any Board member may, however, remove an item from
the Consent Agenda by request.

A.

Approval of the minutes of the May 13, 2021, Oklahoma Association of Chiefs of
Police General Membership meeting.

Approval of the minutes of the June 24, 221, Oklahoma Association of Chiefs of
Police Annual Meeting.

Approval of new OACP Active Members:
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10.
11.
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Donald Amason, Sheriff for Cleveland County Sheriff’s Office

Jim Anderson, Undersheriff for Oklahoma County Sheriff’s Office

Ron Bacy, Deputy Chief for Oklahoma City Police Department

Russell Todd Beesley, Assistant Chief for Wellston Police Department
Shannon Buhl, Marshal, Cherokee Nation Marshal Services

Shannon Clark, Chief for Okmulgee County Criminal Justice Authority.
Christopher Cook, Deputy Chief for Okmulgee County Criminal Justice
Authority.

Tommie Johnson III, Sheriff for Oklahoma County Sheriff’s Office
Doug Mills, Assistant Chief for Talala Police Department

Daniel New, Chief for Vian Police Department

Tim Stone II, Chief for Jenks Public Schools Police Department

John Terry, Chief for Lone Grove Police Department



Motion to approve by Chickasha Chief Dee Rowell
Seconded by Calera Chief Don Hyde
Vote was unanimous
3 Report from the OACP President (Weatherford Police Chief Louis Flowers).
President Flowers provided a brief overview of the ongoings of the Association.

6. Report from the OACP Secretary/Treasurer (Tuttle Police Chief Don Cluck).

Secretary/Treasurer Chief Cluck stated that as of June 30, 2021, OACP has received
$124,873 in revenues and had $16,664 in expenses, which leaves a fund balance of

$108,2009.

T Presentation from Major Ronnie Hampton regarding the State’s emergency alert system.
No Action

8. Comments from the Members.

Katie Wilmes with the Attorney General’s Office gave a brief presentation over an
available grant for untested SANE kits and new statutory changes regarding SANE exams
and testing.

Linda Terrell discussed upcoming meetings with the Oklahoma Safe Driving Challenge.
9. Adjournment at 11:36 a.m.
Motion by Calera Chief Don Hyde

Seconded by Claremore Chief Stan Brown
Vote was unanimous
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